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September 01, 2021 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
The North Wales Borough Planning Commission Meeting of September 01, 2021 was 
conducted virtually due to the Governor Wolf’s Emergency Declaration regarding Hurricane Ida 
that was due during the meeting. The access to the virtual meeting was placed on the North 
Wales Borough website for the public to participate. 
 
The meeting information was advertised in The Reporter on December 11, 2020 for the year of 
2021. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Gregory D’Angelo at 7:05 P.M. The 
Secretary, Jocelyn Tenney called the roll. The following members were present: Gregory 
D’Angelo, Lillian Higgins, Mark Tarlecki and Jocelyn Tenney. Tim Konetchy, Montgomery 
County Planning Commission Planner and Assistant Borough Manager/Zoning Officer Alan 
Guzzardo also participated in the meeting.  
 
Mark Tarlecki led the meeting members in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
1. Public Comment 
  

Mr. Guzzardo stated that no questions or comments were received from the public prior 
to tonight’s meeting.  

 
2. Consideration: Approval of Minutes for June 2, 2021 
 

Mark Tarlecki made the motion to approve the Commission’s minutes of August 04, 
2021. Lillian Higgins seconded the motion. All members present voted in agreement 4:0. 

  
3. Discussion: North Wales Borough Walkability Study Update 

 
Tim Konetchy reviewed the study’s progress. The Commissioners received copies of the 
full draft Walkability Report: Methodology; Existing Conditions, Suggested Improvements 
and Possible Grant Sources for implementation of the study.  
 
At the October 6, 2021 Planning Commission meeting Tim will present the full report with 
text edits for presentation to the North Wales Borough Council in preparation for their 
October 12 Council Meeting. Commission members were asked to email Tim with any 
comments as they read through the report. 
  

4. New Business: 
 
 There was no new business. 
 
5. Adjournment:  

 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 P.M. by Mr. Tarlecki and seconded 
by Lillian Higgins. All members present voted in agreement 4:0.  
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Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Jocelyn Tenney, Secretary 


